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WESTOP-CENTRAL CALIFORNIA CHAPTER

MEETING MINUTES
10/20/2017
Tachi Palace Hotel & Casino, Lemoore, CA
PRESENT: 

I.  CALL TO ORDER/WELCOME/INTRODUCTIONS
The Central California Chapter meeting was held on 10/20/2017 at Tachi Place Hotel & Casino, Lemoore, CA.  Call to order by President Liliana Sanchez at 9:24 am. Sign in sheet was provided. Members present were: Joe Guerra, Crystal Benavidez, Mayra Machain, Perry Angle, Jill Brown, Jahi Vaughns, Susie Sandstrom, Kari Leslie, Ana Gonzalez, Jonathan Munoz, Nayeli Figueroa, Sureima Santillan, Liliana Sanchez, Nestor Lomeli, Mike Osorio, Beto Carbajal, Nathalie Gomez, Jenny Amaro, Yesenia Valle, Sylvia Leyva, Linda Nguyen, Luis Macias, Reyna Gonzalez, Stephanie Alvarado, and Kristie Price.  

             Phone call attendees: Walter Ramirez, Ben Reynoso, and Brittney Watters. 
II. APPROVAL OR CORRECTION OF AGENDA/MINUTES
· Motion to approve agenda by Jenny Amaro and second by Jonathan Munoz. There are no corrections, the agenda was approved as distributed. 
· Motion to approve the minutes from last CenCal meeting on 9/22/2017 by Susie Sandstrom.  Second by Nayeli Figueroa. Discussion by Jenny Amaro.
· Motion to make corrections by Jenny Amaro under “Officer Reports- President report bullet three Committee updates- point eight. Misspelled word “Bank” instead of “Back”. Motion to make correction by Joe Guerra and second by Kari Leslie and Mayra Machain. Correction stand approved as corrected. (See below for the correction)





OFFICER REPORTS:

· President: 
· Committee updates:
· Back (Bank) of America account needs to be updated with new Executive Board. 
III. EXECUTIVE OFFICER REPORTS:
· President: Liliana Sanchez 
· Announcement and introduction of Executive Board and Service Council members. 
· Discussed Secretary nominations and election.
· Two candidates were nominated Samantha Gonzales and Nathalie Gomez. 
· Introduce new Secretary Nathalie Gomez, by electoral majority votes. Will receive training and guidance to fulfill new role. Now CenCal Chapter has a full Executive Board. 
· Princeton Leadership Institute 

· Attended from September 27th through October 1st.

· 50% of travel cost was paid by Chapter and WESTOP covered other expenses.

· Emerging Leaders Institute groups

· Had the opportunity to collaborate on a case study along with other presidents in hopes to present findings at Policy Seminars.   
· Expressed a shared concert of experiencing high turnover across region/state.

· WESTOP Conference 
· March 4th - 7th, 2018 at Honolulu, Hawaii. Pre-Conference on March 3- 4, 2018.
· Early Bird registration ends November 20th, 2017. REGISTER NOW.
· Registration sent by Shannon Smith, please refer to Shannon for any questions. 
· Professional Development Seminar (PDS)
· Acknowledge the Chair- Nestor Lomeli and team for a great PDS planning. 
· PDS Chair stayed within the approved chapter budget
· An evaluation will be send via email to evaluate overall PDS.
· Workshop evaluations were provided and collected at each workshop.
· Members request information about being added to the CenCal and WESTOP listserv. 

· CenCal email Bernardo Reynoso at breynoso@csufresno.edu. 
· WESTOP westop.org or email Cesar Velazquez 
· Upcoming Chapter Meetings
· January - Hartnell Community College. Date TBD.
· March - WESTOP Conference 

· June – Evergreen Valley Community College. Date TBD. 

· Board Meeting 

· WESTOP Board Training: Anaheim, CA. October 25th – 27th, 2017.

· WESTOP Board Meeting on Friday, October 27th at the Anaheim Marriott Hotel. 

· Chapter Goals

1. Develop a detailed manual with recommendations and blueprint for future event Chairs (templates, planning information, and resources). 

2. Membership feedback regarding meetings. (Guest speakers, round tables, focus groups). 
3. Host Elections at WESTOP: Executive Board and Service Council.

· Shared the continuous challenge of filling board positions. 

· Idea to host elections at WESTOP for next academic year. 

· Marketing and Communications
· Table Runner purchase to enhance branding of CenCal. 
· Lapel Pin Purchase- order delivery still pending. Once arrived, members will be notified for pick up at Fresno State or next chapter meeting. Selling Lapel Pin for $5 to membership for personal branding at all chapter functions. 

· Miscellaneous 

· WESTOP will continue to monitor the wildfires that affected both Southern 

       California and Northern California regions. Working with the TRIO programs to 

       ensure families are doing well. WESTOP sent donation link through listserv.           

       Kristie Price from Study Smart will share links to donate.
· Vacancies:

· Summer Jam Chair
· Resource Development Chair
· Past President: Nestor Lomeli 
· No report.
· President Elect/Vice President: Mike Osorio
· Committee Updates: Membership and Elections. 
· A weblink was sent out for members to nominate and vote representatives for two positions. Nominees were notified via email.
· Online voting ended on Friday, October 13th, with a result of 9 electronic votes. Voting In-House at the PDS continued with a total vote of 29. 
· More voting participation was evident at the PDS. Considering having only In-House voting for future elections. 
· Marketing and communication
· Voting was submitted via surveymonkey.com. 
· Treasurer: Norberto Carbajal 
· Summer Jam Updated Budget. Acknowledge Cesar Velazquez



Summer Jam 2017 – Updated 

	Expenses
	$7,645.74

	Revenues
	$13,530.00

	Profit
	$5,884.26


· Current Bank Account balance: $13,112.07 (As of 10/20/2017)
· Balance does not reflect how much we actually have. There are pending payments being process.  
· Professional Development Seminar (PDS) 2017
· Tachi Palace Resort & Conference Center
· Silent Auction Revenue of $498.00
· Registration Payments are still being processed. If members need receipt, please email Norberto Carbajal at Norberto.carbajal@reedlycollege.edu. Invoices will be sent for amount due. 
· Marble Game 
· Will update funds via email and resume game at next CenCal meeting. 
· Gave a brief description of how the Marble Game is played. Tickets are $1. Funds will go towards the General Fund, which can be used for the Scholarship Fund. 
· Marketing and Communication
· Will be sending email blasts for the eScrip registration again. eScrip is a way to fundraise for the chapter. Mobile application to buy gift cards, with a certain percentage going to CenCal chapter. 
· Secretary: Nathalie Gomez 
· No report.
· Parliamentarian: Walter Ramirez  
· No report.
IV. SERVICE COUNSIL CHAIRS REPORTS:

· Professional Development Seminar (PDS) Chair: Nestor Lomeli    
· Acknowledge PDS committee members. 54 total register members, however report submitted before PDS reflected 50 members. 

· PDS expenses well under budget. 

· Budgeted for PDS $9,160: Spend around $4,000 event, and nearly $10,000 in membership registration income.
· Sponsorship requested from Tachi Palace, EECU, Golden 1, FAST Credit Union.
· Received donations from Tachi Palace (Spa and 1 night) & EECU Gave insulated bags.  
· Evaluations Data will be compiled and disseminated to membership. Will be working 

                        with Yesenia Valle. 
· Marketing and Communication 

· This year’s PDS was actively promoted with updates through our listserv. 
· Membership participation needed in activities, committees, and lead roles. Email Liliana Sanchez or Nestor Lomeli if interested. 
· Comments

· Perry Angle thanked Nestor for putting the PDS together. 

· Nayeli Figueroa asked for clarification regarding the PDS Silent Auction fundraiser. She asked if it will be used directly for scholarships. Liliana Sanchez responded by clarifying that the money fundraised in events and donations are put into the General fund, which can be used for scholarships. Donors can specify that they want their donation to be put directly into the scholarship fund.  
· Student Leadership Conference (SLC) Chair: Vacant 
· No Report. 
· TRIO Day Chair: Samantha Gonzalez 
· No Report. 
· Legislative, Education, & Research Chair:  Joel Torres 
· Joel Torres was absent and Liliana Sanchez presented the report. 
· Keith Sherin Global Leaders' Semester in Washington, DC. January 14th – May 5th, 2018
· Application Now Open for Spring 2018- Deadline November 15th, 2017. 
· TRIO SSS or McNair students who are currently full-time undergraduate and in good academic standing.
· download the application visit http://www.coenet.org/student_opportunities.shtml.  

· Questions? Contact Holly Hexter at holly.hexter@coenet.org.

· Government Relations

· Last week, TRIO Caucus Co-Chair Senator Jon Tester (D-MT) and Senate LHHS Appropriations Subcommittee and Health, Education, Labor and Pensions Committee Ranking Member Patty Murray (D-WA) sent a letter to the Office of the Inspector General at the Department of Education raising concerns as to the handling of TRIO grant applications. The letter highlighted Congress’ concern with the “lack of timeliness” to identify deficiencies, “failure to meet statutory deadlines” in awarding grants and urged ED to make recommendations about how these problems can be addressed. 

· Trump Administration proposed ELIMINATING EOC and McNair programs.

· Advocate: EOC community leaders online petition available via Facebook or directly at Change.org. Also using the EOC Action Packet. Students and alumni of the McNair program are strongly encouraged to write to their Members of Congress to urge them to protect the program. You can find sample letters and information about how to contact your legislators in our McNair Action Packet.

· Department of Education Update 
· Competitions 
· COE believes that approximately 950 UB programs (at least 225 are new) were funded in this last competition, over 180 UBMS (35 new programs) and at least 55 VUB (15 new) programs have been funded. The complete slates have not been released so this is all information collected by the TRIO Community. 
· Education Opportunity Center (EOC) Awards 

· 35 EOC programs were notified they were no longer being funded due to lack of substantial progress. Currently, there is not a written definition of substantial progress, ED is stating that programs were to have at least 85% of their participants by the close of the grant. Approximately 13 programs of the 35 were continued because they had made substantial progress based on the oral definition given by ED. The others were asked to close their programs down. COE is still working on this issue with Congress.

· Talent Search APR 
· ED released this week the draft Talent Search APR (again) for comments. Comments are due by November 1st, 2017. 
· Scholarship Chair: Norma Cuevas and Nayeli Figueroa 
· Committee Update 
· Need at least 10 volunteers by mid-January to assist with applications. If interested email Norma ncuevas@hartnell.edu or Nayeli  nfigueroa@csufresno.edu.
· Only current paid WESTOP-CenCal members can nominate students. 
· Current balance: $1,500 for one scholarship. 

· Application deadline is December 15th, 2017. Recipient notification by February 26th, 2018. Application was sent out through listserv.

· Please mail applications to 411 Central Ave, Salinas CA 93901 ATTN: Norma Isela Cuevas. 
· Resource Development Chair: Vacant

· No report. 
· Public and Relations technology chair: Bernardo Reynoso
· Committee update 
· Members requesting to be added to the CenCal listserv email Bernardo Reynoso

    at breynoso@csufresno.edu.

· Considering the idea of erasing listserv and adding everyone again. 
· If members want to highlight their program, please send pictures to Bernardo
                        Reynoso to be added to the CenCal web page.
· Website has been updated:  www.westopcencal.org
· Updated home page (added scholarship, PDS, WESTOP Conference, photos,    

     CenCal History and Highlights, COE & Department of Ed links, Board and 
     Service Council contact info, minutes and download, Summer Jam 2018, and         

     TRIO Day.
·  Created a page for each of our 19 institutions.
·  One person assigned to send corrections to Bernardo by Friday, Nov. 17th, 2017.     

·  See list attached (email to breynoso@csufresno.edu)
1. Allan Hancock Community College – Petra Gomez
2. Cal Poly San Luis Obispo -  Susie Sandstorm
3. California State University, Fresno – Liliana Sanchez/ Ben Reynoso
4. California State University, Monterey Bay – Cesar Velasquez
5. California State University, Stanislaus – Chuy Verduzco
6. Clovis Community College – Nathalie Gomez
7. College of the Sequoias- Visalia​ – Stephanie Alvarado
8. Columbia College - Yosemite – Anneka Rodgers
9. Evergreen Valley College – Mike Osorio
10. Hartnell Community College – Norma Cuevas
11. Fresno City College – Perry Angle
12. Gavilan College - Esteban Talavera
13. Monterey Peninsula College – Chris Calima
14. Reedley College – Norberto Carbajal
15. Taft College – Jill Brown
16. UC Merced – Veronica Gonzalez
17. West Hills Community College, Coalinga – Reyna Moreno
18. West Hills Community College, Lemoore – Nestor Lomeli
19. West Valley College - San Jose – Geneva Leighton
· Summer Jam Chair: Vacant 
· No Report. Nomination was sent via email and declined. 
· Fair Share Chair: Jonathan Munoz 
· Committee update 
· COE Personal Contribution Forms provided during the meeting. Please state CenCal.
· 10 for 10 Campaign donations, it is tax deductible (Must total at least $100 by June 30th, 2017. Submit forms to Liliana Sanchez or Jonathan Munoz). Collaborate with Sergio Galvez. 
· Discussion from Dianna Tapia-Wright, past WESTOP President, of the importance of participating in Fair Share and the impact this has on all Trio programs being voiced by COE. If WESTOP is not meeting funding there is a lack of voice by COE.
· Marketing and Communication
· CenCal Chapter will continue to push via email and website COE Personal

     Contribution Forms and 10 for 10 Campaign.  
V. OLD BUSINESS: 

· None
VI. NEW BUSINESS:

· Student Leadership Conference (SLC)
· President Liliana Sanchez nominated Luis Macias from Evergreen Valley College, San Jose. Luis Accepted the nomination to become the SLC Chair. 
· Summer Jam
· 3 Institutions were nominated and declined the nominations.
1. Fresno State UB: Summer programs time conflict 
2. UC Merced: Internal programmatic problems
3. Evergreen Valley College: Campus constructions
· Dianna Tapia-Wright from Reedley College brought the idea of establishing a 3 -year hosting commitment ahead for Summer Jam. She mentioned being willing to host Summer Jam as a back up for Evergreen Valley College this year. 
· Motion/Discussion/Amendment 
· Perry Angle from Fresno City asked about what is the follow up on Institutional Rotation. He made a motion to restate the Institutional Rotation. Dianna Tapia-Wright second the motion, which moved to discussion. 
· Jenny Amaro inquired about what are the specifics of the motion regarding the details about restating an institution rotation to host Summer Jam.
· Discussion continued by Dianna Tapia-Wright to not make mandatory for each of our 19 CenCal Institutions to host Summer Jam, but rather just have a 3-year Hosting Guarantee Commitment, since each year it changes who will be participating. Every year adding a new location to continue having confirmation for the following 3 years. 
· Last year it was hosted at CSU Monterrey Bay, Norberto Carbajal shared last years data and participation.
· Perry Angle amended his motion from restating institutional rotations to creating a 3-year projection on that we establish 3 guaranteed hosting institutions to host Summer Jam. Second by Diana Tapia-Wright. Motion approved with no further discussion. 
1. 2018: Evergreen Valley or Reedley College –Mike Osorio
2. 2019: Fresno State – Bernardo Reynoso 
3. 2020: West Hills College Lemoore – Nestor Lomeli
· SLC/ TIRO Day Alternate Budget 
· Motion made by Liliana to alternate SLC and TRIO Day for future budgeting proposals. Second by Karrie Leslie. Approve with no further discussion. 

· TRIO Day last Saturday of February: opportunity to highlight TRIO programs.

· SLC Day mirror our PDS, but for students. Suggested to open to all programs. 
· Discussion regarding to eliminate Resource Development Chair from Service Council and adding TRIO Alumni Relations Chair. 
· Diana motion to eliminate Resource Development Chair and adding TRIO Alumni Relations Chair. Second by Jenny Amaro. Discussion: Diana Tapia-Wright describe the role of TRIO Alumni Relations Chair to create a connection and data entry of Alumni. Moved forward to adding the Alumni Relations Chair. 
· TRIO Alumni Relations Chair: Vacant 
· Chair will collaborate with Fernando Cardenas Alumni Relations at WESTOP 
VII. ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
· Lapel Pins 
· Pick up at Fresno State. Members will be notified when they arrive via email listserv. 
· National First-Generation Day
· November 8th
· NASPA & COE
· SCCCD will have informational tables and give 1st Generation Stickers to students. 
· Farewell to two TRIO Staff members 
· Ricardo Marmolejo & Franky Herrera. 
· Encourage staff to become more active in CenCal chapter by taking on leadership positions. 
VIII. ADJOURNMENT 
· Motion to adjourn meeting at 11:41 am by Liliana Sanchez.  Second by Jonathan Munoz.  There being no further business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned.  

